TOWN OF DEEP RIVER COUNCIL MEETINGS DURING

COVID-19 Residents can view a live stream of Council meetings as
they occur, or meetings may be viewed later on the “Corporation of
the Town of Deep River” YouTube channel. A link to archived
Council Meeting videos is also available on the Town of Deep River
website on the Council page in the subpage drop down menu under
Council Meeting Videos. To review Council Meeting Agendas and
Minutes please visit the Town of Deep River website at
www.deepriver.ca and click on the Agendas and Minutes icon located
on the main page.

PROVINCIAL
SHUTDOWN
NOTICE

Formal notice of the Deep River
Community Pool and Deep River Arena
closing as of April 3, 2021 in accordance with
the Provincial 28-day lockdown. The Town of
Deep River will continue to monitor the
situation and will continue to provide updates on
town situations as they become available online
at www.deepriver.ca or Town of Deep River
Facebook page.

The Deep River Arena will be closed as of May
1, 2021 for the duration of the season.

LIBRARY

Library Services during

Provincewide Shutdown

The Library is open for contactless pick-up (curbside or
in-library) and

computer/WIFI stations appointments.

* All material must be pre-ordered by phone or online,
as per provincial regulations.

* Our shelves are closed to browsing.

* Computers, WIFI spaces, and photocopier services
available by appointment.

* Home delivery available.

Our hours of service remain the same:
Tuesday — Saturday, 11am — 3pm
and Thursdays, 7-9pm

The book drop is open for returns. We continue to waive
fines, but appreciate prompt returns so that the next

person may enjoy.

Remember our fantastic, free virtual resources, including
OverDrive (100,000+ eBooks and eAudiobooks),
MANGO language learning, or Ancestry.com. Check out
our Youtube channel and find us on Facebook for
storytime sessions, crafting and baking groups, or to chat
about books.

Contact us at 613-584-4244 or info@deeprivetlibrary.ca
to arrange for materials (surprise packs are backl), register
for a free account, for help accessing any of our services,
or with questions.
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SPRING CLEAN UP

The annual spring clean-up will commence on
the following dates:
Monday May 3rd— WEST END
Monday May10th—EAST END

* YARD WASTE

- Branches and Brush in biodegradable bags or
bundled and tied (less than 4-inches in
diameter)

- Leaf and Yard Waste in biodegradable bags

* METAL

- Pipes, Ductwork, etc.

- Propane Tanks (VALVE OPEN)

- Metal Appliances

* ELECTRONIC WASTE

* Items must be placed at the curb by 7:00 AM
on the scheduled collection start date (listed
above for each end of Town).

* Items may be set out as eatly as one week in
advance of the scheduled collection start date.
* Please place material on the shoulder of the
road or back lane next to your driveway.

* Only one (1) pass will be made for each
street, please ensure your items are out
ahead of the scheduled start date.

ITEMS THAT WILL NOT BE PICKED
UP INCLUDE:

Household garbage, recyclable materials,
cardboard, construction and demolition
material of any kind, furniture, mattresses and
box springs, carpets, large tree

SAFETY CHECKLIST
Along with spring cleaning, lets take the time to make sure
our homes and family are safe from the threat of fire.

Here is a check list you should go over with your family:

= Working smoke alarms cut the risk of dying in reported home fires in
half

O Ensure smoke alarms are installed inside every bedroom, outside
each sleeping area and on every level of the home, including the
basement

O Test them at least once a month by pushing the test button

O Replace the batteries in all smoke alarms. Best way to remember
is when you change your clocks, change your batteries.

= The leading cause of home clothes dryer fires is failure to clean them.

O Clean the lint filter before or after each load of laundry. Remove
lint that has collected around the drum.

O Keep the area around your dryer clear of things that can burn, like
boxes, cleaning supplies and clothing.

= Most cooking fires in the home involve the stovetop.

O Keep anything that can catch fire - oven mitts, wooden utensils,
food packaging, towels, or curtains - away from your stovetop.

O Always stay in the kitchen when frying on the stovetop.

= Extension cord fires outnumbered fires beginning with permanent or
detachable power cords by two-to-one.

O Check electrical cords to make sure they are not running across

limbs/trunks/stumps, plastic toys, tires or
household hazardous waste (HHHW) such as
motor oil, gasoline, paint cans, batteries,
antifreeze, etc., and any other items not listed in
the accepted items list.
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doorways or under carpets. Extension cords are intended for
temporary use.

O Have a qualified electrician add more receptacle outlets so you

don’t have to use extension cords.

. DEEP RIVER POLICE DEPARTMENT
POLICE

SEATBELT SAFETY FOR CHILDREN

To be safely protected in a vehicle, children must be properly
secured in a child car seat, booster seat or seatbelt, depending
on their height, weight and/or age. Research shows that a
correctly used child car seat can reduce the likelihood of injury
ot death by 75 per cent.

As a driver, you are responsible for ensuring that all passengers
under 16 years of age are properly buckled into a seatbelt, child
car seat or booster seat. In Ontario, all drivers must use proper
child car seats and booster seats when transporting young
children.

Child car seats must meet Canadian Motor Vehicle Safety
Standards. Buckles and straps must be fastened according to
the manufacturer’s instructions. Newer vehicles that come
equipped with a lower universal anchorage system (UAS) for
securing a child car seat do not require the use of a seatbelt. A
booster seat requires a lap and shoulder belt combination.
Infants who weigh less than 9 kilograms (20 Ibs.)) must be
buckled into a rear-facing child car seat attached to the vehicle
by a seatbelt or the UAS strap. A rear-facing child car seat is
always best installed in the back seat. Never put a rear-facing
child car seat in a seating position that has an active airbag. If
the airbag inflates, it could seriously injure the child.

Toddlers 9 to 18 kilograms (20 to 40 Ibs.) must be buckled into
a child car seat attached to the vehicle by a seatbelt or a UAS
strap; the seat’s tether strap must also be attached to the
vehicle’s tether anchor. Children weighing more than 9
kilograms (20 lbs.) may remain in a rear-facing child car seat if
it is designed to ccommodate the child’s height and weight.
Always follow the manufacturer’s instructions when installing a
child car seat in your vehicle.

Booster seats provide 60 per cent more protection than
seatbelts alone. These must be used by pre-school and
primary-grade-aged children who have outgrown their
forward-facing child car seat, are under the age of eight and
weigh 18 kilograms (40 Ibs.) or more but less than 36
kilograms (80 lbs.), and who are less than 145 centimetres (4
feet, 9 inches) tall. Booster seats raise a child so that the adult
seatbelt works more effectively. The child’s head must be
supported by the top of the booster, vehicle seat or headrest.
You must use a booster seat with a lap/shoulder belt. The
lap/shoulder belt should be worn so that the shoulder belt
fits closely against the body, over the shoulder and across the
centre of the chest and the lap belt sits firmly against the
body and across the hips. Always follow the manufacturet’s
instructions when installing a booster seat in your vehicle and
secure the booster seat with a seatbelt when a child is not
travelling in it or remove it from the vehicle.

Children may begin wearing a seatbelt once they are able to
wear it propetly (a lap belt flat across the hips, shoulder belt
across the centre of the chest and over the shoulder), and if
any one of the following criteria is met:

* The child turns eight years old.

* The child weighs 36 kilograms (80 Ibs.) or more.

* The child is 145 centimetres (4 feet 9 inches) tall or taller.
* Correct installation of a child car seat is important for
ensuring a child’s safety.

Your local public health unit is a good resource for finding
out how to propetly install a child car seat or visit a local car
seat clinic where certified technicians will help you install the
seat.



